
 
 
                                 Atonement Lutheran Church  
                                          Council Meeting  
                                        November 14, 2011 
 
Meeting called to order by President Norbert Larson at 6:30 p.m. 
 
PRESENT:  Norbert Larson, Candy Hoefer, Jackie Holmbeck, Janice 
Mitchell, David Schneider, Gene Sanda, Bruce Johnson  
 
ABSENT:  Pat Devins, Pastor Tina, Cheryl Ramczyk  
 
TIME OF SHARING:  Supply Pastor is doing well in Pastor’s absence.   
Pastor Tina is recuperating after her recent surgery, meals are being taken to 
her.   Halloween was slow not very many kids.   We need more counters.  
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  There are some additions to New Business : 
Copying checks, Concealed Carry, The Banner hanging in the sanctuary. 
Old Business: the budget.   
 
Candy Hoefer made a motion to accept the agenda with the additions.   
Jackie Holmbeck seconded the motion.  Vote taken.  Motion passed.  
 
COUNCIL MINUTES:   Bruce Johnson made a motion to accept the 
October meeting minutes as written.  Gene Sanda seconded the motion.  
Vote taken. Motion passed.  
 
PASTORS  REPORT:   Bruce Johnson made a motion to accept the Pastor’s 
report as written.  Jackie Holmbeck seconded the motion.  Vote taken.  
Motion passed.  
 
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Maggie Janke presented.  Bruce Johnson made a 
motion to accept the financial report as presented.  Jackie Holmbeck 
seconded the motion.  Vote taken.  Motion passed.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  David Rounds presented Paypal as something new we 
could offer the congregation for donations.  Bruce Johnson made a motion to 
table this until December so we can give it some more consideration. David 
Schneider seconded the motion.  Vote taken.  Motion passed.  Concealed 



Carry, we will gather some more information comparing the benefits and 
liabilities of posting or not.   
 
Copying checks when recording offerings, is it still necessary to do this?  
David Rounds has a way to scan onto the computer , and then delete after a 
period of time.  
 
Dave Schneider asked about a better way to hang the banner in the 
sanctuary.   
 
Bob Kristianson came to the meeting and talked with us about the “State of 
our Building” and how it would look to a guest when visiting.    
 
   
OLD BUSINESS:  The Budget….We will meet on December 7, 2011 at 
6:00 p.m. to discuss the budget.   
 
COMMITTEES:  
         Inreach   Shut-ins   they are being visited.  
                         WOW’S     Potluck  
                         TMO 
                          Dartball every Tuesday 
         Outreach  
                          Euchre  
                          Brotherhood  November 21, 2011 
                          Lydia Circle    last mtg at Lavaughn Kunny’s  next mtg at  
                          The Elderberry, Pie day after church  
                           Property  
                           Stewardship 
                           Worship & Music  
                           Mutual Ministry             will meet Sunday the 20th 
                           Office needs  
 
Bruce Johnson made a motion to accept all committee reports.  Janice 
Mitchell seconded the motion.   Vote taken.  Motion passed.  


